Ski for Light, Inc.
Executive Committee Minutes
Meeting via Teleconference
January 24, 2022

President McCorcle called the meeting to order at 8:04 p.m. Eastern Standard Time. 

Roll Call:
Tim McCorcle, President;
Julie Coppens, Vice President;
Krista Erickson, Secretary;
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer;
Michael Evelo, Director-at-Large;
Robert Hartt, Director-at-Large;
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President.
All Executive Committee members were present.

Actions Via E-mail
The minutes of the September 26, 2021, Executive Committee meeting were distributed prior to the November 22, 2021, meeting. During that meeting, two minor corrections were requested. The corrected minutes were distributed to the Executive Committee listserv shortly after the meeting on November 22, 2021. With no further corrections requested, the corrected minutes were considered approved and distributed to the Ski for Light Board listserv on December 20, 2021.
A draft of the November 22, 2021, Executive Committee meeting minutes were e-mailed to the Committee listserv on December 20, 2021. 
A draft of the December 22, 2021, Executive Committee meeting minutes were e-mailed to the Committee on December 23, 2021. 
With no corrections requested, both the November and December minutes were considered approved as distributed and e-mailed to the SFL Board listserv on December 31, 2021.

Tim thanked everyone for meeting and for their work over the past two years as this will likely be the last meeting for the present composition of the Executive Committee.

Treasurer’s Report
Brenda reported that SFL currently has $181,237.50 in checking and $59,763.90 in savings for total operating funds of $241,000.40. The current market value of the Endowment Fund is $651,965.00. CBIZ is working with SFL on issuing refunds and Brenda expects to begin mailing event fee refunds out soon. 

Budget
Bob Hartt, Budget and Finance Committee Chairman, reported that since the event was canceled, the budget has changed significantly. The original budget estimated an operating deficit of over $30,000.00 due to using donations to help offset event fees and awarding more stipends. Bob has revised the budget to indicate several revisions including: zeroing out the event fees; event-related deposits which will not be refunded to SFL; and all expenses for the SFL Ridderrenn team pending the ability to participate due to the ongoing pandemic. The current budget projects a surplus of $15,421.00 which assumes that the upcoming online auction raises $5,000.00 (last year the auction raised $12,000.00). The current budget projections also assume that SFL will transfer $10,000.00 from the Endowment Fund. If that transfer does not occur, the projected budget surplus would decrease to $5,000.00. Bob asked if he should distribute a revised budget and if the budget needed to be voted on/approved. Tim asked for both versions of the budget to be sent out to the Board. 
Marion will be talking with officials at the Ridderrenn tomorrow. The Ridderrenn could be limited to only participants in Norway.

2022 Event
Tim explained that both he and Mike talked with the Director of Sales for Snow Mountain Ranch (SMR) who eventually agreed that we could cancel the event without incurring liquidated damages. In the future, SMR will be using a different contract with a less severe liquidated damages clause which will likely result in SMR requiring a larger initial deposit. Deposits made for the mystery theatre evening program and for bar service catering were both held by the respective vendors and can be applied toward future/rescheduled events. A brief discussion ensued about what to do with items that are date-specific or that will expire such as race/rally metals, event patches, event t-shirts, guide gifts and rapid COVID tests. Marion has the event shirts and volunteered to organize selling them like we did last year. We should break even on them. We’ll figure out what to do with the metals and patches – to mail them would cost about $5.00 for each person. Last year, to mail a patch only cost about $1.00 per person. We will donate the rapid COVID tests, possibly to the Grand County Health Department. Marion has the face masks that SFL ordered and will put them in SFL’s storage unit.

Virtual Event
Tim explained that he has not yet appointed a chairperson for the virtual event. Bonnie O’Day has expressed interest in serving as the chair for this event and Tim will talk with Bonnie to confirm that she is interested and will begin creating a planning committee. The online auction is scheduled for Friday, March 25th. The virtual event will be smaller than last year. 

2023 Event
Tim explained that the Executive Committee should make a recommendation to the Board for the 2023 event -- do we want to recommit to Rhinelander or go to Snow Mountain Ranch? Both venues have their challenges. There was general agreement that, if the Pandemic subsides, there will be pent-up demand to attend and Rhinelander has capacity constraints with a cap of 200-225 people while SMR capacity would be limited by guides. For the canceled 2022 event, we ended up with over 130 guides. Mike has talked with the ski clubs and hotels in Rhinelander and everyone has been understanding about possibly postponing until 2024 although hotel availability couldn’t be guaranteed.
Marion moved and Julie seconded a motion that we return to Snow Mountain Ranch in 2023. Mike asked to amend the motion to add Rhinelander 2024. Marion accepted Mike’s amendment. Marion moved and Julie seconded a revised motion that we go to Snow Mountain Ranch for the 2023 event and strongly continue to work on Rhinelander for 2024. The motion carried unanimously. 
Tim clarified that we will bring a recommendation to the Board to hold the 2023 event at Snow Mountain Ranch and continue to work on Rhinelander for 2024.

Marion mentioned that work continues on possible venues for the 2025 event. Marion is looking in the area of Frisco, Colorado and is planning to talk with the Nordic center in the area. Marion asked if the Site Selection Committee is still planning to survey sites in New Hampshire and New York. Marie and Tim are planning to do that but do not have any site visits scheduled yet.

With no other business, Brenda moved and Marion seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 8:43 p.m. Eastern Standard Time.
